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SEMIAHMOO FISH & GAME CLUB 
 
City staff worked closely and in good faith with representatives of the Semiahmoo Fish & Game 
Club (the “SF&GC”) to develop draft terms of agreement that would support the proposed 
donation of their property to the City including SF&GCs ongoing activities on the property.  The 
land donation would result in the property becoming public parkland for the benefit of the 
residents of Surrey with continuing SF&GC activities supported on the property.  Unfortunately, 
the necessary threshold of 2/3 club member support was not achieved through their voting 
process for the donation of the property.  Subsequently, SF&GC recently elected a new board of 
directors who have advised the City that SF&GC intends to reinvigorate their club such that 
donation of the property to the City is no longer required.  City staff will continue to collaborate 
with SF&GC on environmental stewardship activities associated with adjacent City parkland and 
Little Campbell River. 


